2016 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the April Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, April 20, 2017
2:00 PM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk, Excused
Council Member Danny Becton





Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes




Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff

Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes, Excused





School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace




------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Sara Machado, Customer Service Division Supervisor, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:05 PM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairman Crescimbeni stated the first item on the agenda was to approve the 2016 VAB Meeting Minutes from the March 9, 2017 Board meeting.  Council Member Becton made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from the 2016 VAB March 9, 2017 Board Meeting.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 4–0.

3. Chairman Crescimbeni asked for any public speakers for Public Comments.  There was one speaker’s card, Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser.  Chairman Crescimbeni asked Mr. Holland if he needed Mr. Jeter to read the rules of Public Comment.  Mr. Holland responded no, he understood the rules.
4. Public Comments section:
· Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser re:  VAB # 100004 – Peter Dykstra
5. Chairman Crescimbeni asked if there were any more speakers that wished to address the Board. There were none, so the Public Comments portion was closed.

6. Chairman Crescimbeni asked VAB staff if there were any deferrals from the PAO or other Petitioners.  VAB staff answered there were none.

7. Mr. Jeter provided an explanation for the two deferrals from the March 9, 2017 Board meeting.  VAB petition # 100004 and VAB petition # 37.  VAB petition # 100004 is on the spreadsheet for the meeting dated April 20, 2017 to be approved as a final decision.  VAB # 37 was scheduled for a de novo hearing on March 1, 2017, and was then treated as a withdrawal, due to Petitioner’s agreement at that hearing to the Property Appraiser’s value amount.  The Petitioner disagreed with that outcome, and has complained to the DOR.  An email from Steve Keller, Executive Senior Attorney at the DOR requested the VAB recommended decisions for VAB # 37 as well as the meeting video for the February 9, 2017 VAB Board Meeting.  Those items were sent via email to Steve Keller by Mr. Jeter together with a copy of the audio recording from the second Special Magistrate hearing (held March 1, 2017) and a copy of the Special Magistrate’s resulting report to the VAB.
8. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 1 page excel spreadsheet for the 2016 VAB Meeting dated April 20, 2017.  Council Member Becton made a motion to approve the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by School Board Member Grymes.  Board approved 4–0.
9. Chairman Crescimbeni stated that there was no further business for the 2016 VAB tax year.  Council Member Becton made a motion to adjourn and close the 2016 VAB year.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 4–0.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:16 pm.
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